
	
Vasıf	K.	Kortun	
Serdarı	Ekrem	Sok.	56	
Doğan	Apt.	3,	Kuledibi	
Istanbul	80080	Turkey	
tel/fax		(1)149-4334	
	
Victor	Misiano	
Ul.	Gorkij	48/80	
Moskova	
U.S.S.R.	
	
10.12.1990	
	
Dear	Mr.	Misiano:	
	
I	have	received	a	note	on	my	answering	machine	just	two	weeks	ago,	and	could	not	
unfortunately	had	the	chance	to	talk	with	you.	
	
I	understand	you	sent	your	message	by	mail,	which	I	should	be	receiving	shortly.		
	
The	fax	number	of	the	Istanbul	Foundation	of	Culture	and	Arts	is	161-8823.	You	can	also	
send	your	letter	to	the	same	address:	
Istanbul	Kültür	ve	Sanat	Vakfı	
Yıldız	Kültür	ve	Sanat	Merkezi	
Yıldız,	Beşiktaş,	Istanbul	
	
	
	
Sincerely,	
	
	
	
Vasıf	K.	Kortun	
Director	
Third	Istanbul	Biennial	
	
		
	
	
	
I	hope	you	received	my	second	letter,	informing	the	12-month������������������������������	postponement	of	the	
Biennial.	Turkey,	having	become	the	critical	zone	in	the	Gulf	Crisis,	many	cultural	and	
touristic	excursions	are	being	cancelled.	I	hope	we	and	the	whole	world		get	over	the	crisis	
without	any	further	damage.	Our	sponsor	were	likewise	in	an	economic	crisis,	which	created	
a	severe	financial	crisis	for	activities	like	ours.	
	



My	best	wishes	and	continuing	success	in	your	work.	


